
Dear Friends and Neighbors,

In a big win for New York State voters, the highest court in New York, the State Court of Appeals
has allowed the Equal Rights Amendment to stay on the ballot this November. I am pleased that
New Yorkers will be able to decide their own future at the ballot box this November.

In July, we celebrate Disability Pride Month and the anniversary of the Americans with Disabilities
Act (ADA). On July 26, 1990, the ADA was signed into law. It provides civil rights protection for
people with disabilities and allows for access to state and local government services, public
transportation, public accommodations, employment, and telecommunications relay services. We
recognize and honor people with disabilities and the advocates who continue to fight for their
rights. Included in this special report is a presentation on Neurodiversity at Work by Dr. Susanne
M. Bruyère, Ph.D., CRC, Professor of Disability Studies and the Academic Director of the Yang-
Tan Institute on Employment and Disability, ILR School at Cornell University. 

I am proud to announce that legislation I cosponsored and strongly supported to protect New
Yorkers from the harms of E-bikes and lithium-ion batteries has been signed into law by Governor
Hochul. Lithium-ion battery fires and careless e-vehicle usage pose deadly threats to our
communities. With the enactment of this legislative package, we secure these growing technologies
and require accountable use for all New Yorkers. No one should fear navigating their own
neighborhoods. 

Please don't hesitate to reach out to our community office if we can be of assistance.

Phone: 212.288.4607
Email: SeawrightR@NYAssembly.gov

REBECCA A. SEAWRIGHT 

New York's Top Court Confirms the State Equal Rights Amendment
will be on the Ballot in November
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The voters won! They will get to decide and vote on Prop 1 - The Equal Rights
Amendment this November

New Yorkers will have the opportunity to vote on a constitutional amendment to prohibit
discrimination on the basis of ethnicity, national origin, disability, age, and sex, including
sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, pregnancy, pregnancy outcomes,
and reproductive healthcare and autonomy.

Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright Cosponsored and Strongly
Supported Legislation Signed into Law By Governor Hochul to Protect

New Yorkers from Lithium -Ion Batteries and E-bikes

Governor Hochul signed into law a legislative package to raise awareness about the
safe use of e-bikes and products that contain lithium-ion batteries and protect New
Yorkers. In response to recent accidents and deaths involving poorly manufactured
batteries in e-bikes and scooters, this bill promotes safer methods of manufacturing,
selling, and operating e-bikes and scooters, protecting New Yorkers from battery
fires and collisions.

No one should fear navigating their own neighborhoods. The enactment of this



legislative package, which Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright cosponsored, will
secure these growing technologies and require accountable use for all New Yorkers:

A.4938-D to prohibit the sale of lithium-ion batteries (used in many electronic
devices like phones, tablets and e-bikes) that do not meet specific industry
standards established by this law. These standards were designed to greatly
increase the safety of lithium-ion batteries, and prevent more accidents involving e-
bikes exploding due to poorly manufactured and unregulated batteries. 

A.9338 to require the Department of State (DOS) to work with the Division of
Homeland Security and Emergency Services (DHSES) and the New York State
Energy Research and Development Authority (NYSERDA) to develop and maintain
safety resources information, and protocols in regard to fire hazard prevention
relating to lithium-ion batteries, second-use lithium-ion batteries, bicycles with
electric assist, mopeds, and micro-mobility devices. This information aims to teach
consumers and sellers how to safely handle and charge their devices, and dispose
of the batteries. 

A.9337 to require the State Fire Administrator within the Office of Fire Prevention
and Control of the Department of Homeland Security and Emergency Services to
provide training materials for first responders regarding emergency response to
incidents involving lithium-ion batteries. This training will help to reduce the danger
caused by lithium-ion fires by educating first responders on how to respond properly.

A.01910-B to require retailers of items containing lithium-ion batteries to provide
consumers with operating manuals to educate consumers on how to best prevent
lithium-ion battery explosions.

A.7628-A to require police and judicial officers investigating an accident with an e-
bike or e-scooter that results in death or injury to make a report to the Department of
Motor Vehicles, consistent with current requirements for motor vehicles and
motorcycles. The bill amends the makeup of accident reports to mention whether
accidents are related to e-bikes or e-scooters. Since the recent legalization of e-
bikes in NYC, the government is not yet informed on the details surrounding e-bike
accidents, such as where, when, and how often they occur. Now, accident reports
will mention if the accident was related to e-bikes in order to collect the necessary
data to work towards promoting safer e-bike usage.

A.8450-B to amend traffic and vehicle law to require limited-use motorcycles, also
known as mopeds, to be registered at the point of sale. Unregistered mopeds can
ride with impunity and have been the cause of various pedestrian and cyclist
injuries, and this bill now ensures that riders of these vehicles are held accountable.

A.8102-A to require e-bikes and e-scooters to have a red tag attached to the
charging cord which states “UNPLUG WHEN NOT IN USE”. By making sure e-bike
and e-scooter owners know to stop charging their vehicle once it is fully charged,
this bill adds another layer of safety in an effort to prevent more fires caused by the
lithium batteries. 

A.8310-C to require retailers to affix a notice on any bicycles with electric assist and
micro-mobility devices which states that drivers must always yield to pedestrians
and follow traffic laws. This bill aims to protect pedestrians and address the
increasing number of electric bicycle and scooter incidents.

Assembly Member Seawright Gave the Following



Statement to Our Town News in Support of the
Legislative Package Signed by Governor Hochul

“Careless e-vehicle usage pose[s] deadly
threats to our communities,” she said. “No
one should fear navigating their own
neighborhoods.”

Read the Full Article Here

Cornell University's Dr. Susanne Bruyere: Neurodiversity at Work,
Inclusion, Policies and Practices

Neurodiversity at Work

Finding the right talent for the job has always been a high priority for any business -
perhaps now more than ever. A growing number of companies are designing and
implementing affirmative hiring programs to recruit individuals who are neurodivergent,
including those with autism.

Read More

Consider Our Office A Resource

New York State Grant Opportunities

https://www.ourtownny.com/news/manhattan-e-bike-crisis-triggers-flurry-of-new-state-laws-designed-to-protect-public-CM3493361
https://ecornell.cornell.edu/keynotes/view/K071024/


Visit grants.gov/search-results-detail/353567 or contact Lavelle Wright
at Lavelle.Wright@ed.gov for more details.

https://www.grants.gov/search-results-detail/353567
mailto:Lavelle.Wright@ed.gov


Visit aidsmemorial.org/pedro-zamora-scholarship or email Steve Sagaser
at ssagaser@aidsmemorial.org for more info.

https://z.nysa.us/zimbra/aidsmemorial.org/pedro-zamora-scholarship
mailto:ssagaser@aidsmemorial.org


Visit grants.gov/search-results-detail/354430. This program funds law enforcement and
other public safety agencies to implement location tracking technologies, develop and
operate programs to prevent wandering, increase vulnerable individuals’ safety, and
facilitate rescues. Apply by July 18, 2024.

https://www.grants.gov/search-results-detail/354430


Learn more at omh.ny.gov/omhweb/rfp/2024/ips/ips_core_reissue_2024.pdf or contact
Amanda Szczepkowski at OMHLocalProcurement@omh.ny.gov

https://z.nysa.us/zimbra/omh.ny.gov/omhweb/rfp/2024/ips/ips_core_reissue_2024.pdf
https://z.nysa.us/zimbra/OMHLocalProcurement@omh.ny.gov


With an award floor of $300,000 and a ceiling of $3 million, and 36 expected awards, we
encourage educational institutions and non-profit organizations to apply by August 2, 2024.
Visit grants.gov/search-results-detail/325201 or email grantsgovsupport@nsf.gov.

https://z.nysa.us/zimbra/grants.gov/search-results-detail/325201
mailto:grantsgovsupport@nsf.gov


Non-for-profit and government entities should apply by August 7, 2024. Email Nkechi
Oguagha at womensrfa@health.ny.gov for details.

Download New York Mobile ID

https://z.nysa.us/zimbra/womensrfa@health.ny.gov


Ever forget your wallet and wish you had your ID on you? Now you can with
New York Mobile ID! Just download the app, and a highly secure digital version
of a state-issued driver license, learner permit or ID will be on your smartphone
whenever you need it. More info here: https://dmv.ny.gov/id-card/mobile-id-
mid

Did your driver license expire during the pandemic?

https://dmv.ny.gov/id-card/mobile-id-mid


For more information, visit dmv.ny.gov/driver-license/vision-information.

Attention Businesses Outdoor Dining Program Application Deadline is
August 3

https://dmv.ny.gov/driver-license/vision-information


Businesses with outdoor dining setups must apply to the new outdoor dining program by
8/3 or remove their setup. Apply now at nyc.gov/DiningOut





Upcoming Events









Lincoln Center

The world's leading performing arts center. The best in music, dance, opera, theater,
cinema, and more.

Read More

In Case You Missed It:
Past Editions Of Our Community Update

Community Update: July 3, 2024

Community Update: June 28, 2024

https://lincolncenter.org/series/summer-for-the-city?utm_source=wordfly&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=July24GRNewsletter&utm_content=version_A&uid=&sourceNumber=
https://conta.cc/3xMPXs7
https://conta.cc/3XIFw3t


Community Update: June 21, 2024

Community Update: June 14, 2024
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